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• A temporary committee is appointed to review the “establishment of a teachers 

college on Long Island.”  It recognizes the phenomenal growth in population and the 
greatly increased school enrollment on Long Island.  It was voted and approved “that 
the Chancellor be authorized to appoint a temporary committee of three Regents 
(Moot, Brosnan and Wickersham) to confer with the State University on the matter of 
establishing a teachers college on Long Island and to make recommendations to the 
Board. 

  
• It is noted that this issue in meeting the “needs of Long Island in the fields of teacher 

training and college education have been under study jointly by the staffs of the 
Department of Education and of the State University for many months.”  As a result 
there appears in the State Legislative Assembly a resolution (#73) concurred in 
without amendment by the Senate the following: “Resolved, That the State Board of 
Regents of the University of the State of New York direct the State University 
Trustees to formulate plans immediately and make recommendations for the 
organization, development, coordination and expansion of the State University by the 
creation of a new State Teachers College on Long Island.”  It also notes that the 
Trustees proceed to formulate plans and make recommendations to the Board of 
Regents “for the organization, development, coordination and expansion of the State 
University by the creation of a new State Teachers College on Long Island, and to 
continue the studies now underway covering the needs of Long Island in the fields of 
teacher training and also education at the college level, and to submit such plans and 
report to the Board of Regents no later than January 1, 1956. 


